
 

Guidance for players – COVID 19 Restrictions 

 

Play well, Play Safe, Stay Safe 

 

In order for the Management Committee to keep the course open please keep to 

the guidelines – the health of members and guests is of the upmost importance. 

This policy is in line with advice from relevant bodies and will be continually reviewed with 

any changes communicated to members and the website updated. 

Key Messages 

Golfers or those in households that are suffering or showing symptoms of COVID-19 must 

self-isolate and stay away from the golf club.  If there is any doubt, please stay away. 

You must play alone or as a 2 ball while staying 2 metres apart. 

Tee times will be at 10-minute intervals. 

Maintain the appropriate social distance at ALL times. 

Arrival 

Arrive at the golf club 10 minutes before your tee off time dressed and ready to play golf.  

You may change your shoes in the car park. 

Only enter the changing room if you need to and their use should be for the minimum of 

time. Remember to wash your hands after use. 

The changing rooms and toilets will be open between 8.00am and 5.00pm. 

The practice nets, chipping and putting areas are currently not to be used. 

Be careful to allow people who are leaving the course the space to exit and only enter the 

first tee area to start your round after the group in front has moved off the tee. 

If players wish to record their score then they may either use their mobile phone or download 

the scorecard from https://bit.ly/COVIDscorecard.  

If the Pro Shop is open it will only be to be for the payment of guest green fees and/or booking 

and not for browsing and general retail and service will be via the side door or window 

adjacent to the car park, not the main door. If the Pro Shop is closed please report to the 

office in the Clubhouse. Payments to be made via touchless card.  

During the round 

Buggies, if available, should not be shared. 

Remember to keep 2 metres apart on the course. 

Always use your own equipment and do not pick up stray balls. 

https://bit.ly/COVIDscorecard


 
 

 

There are no rakes in the bunkers so please smooth the sand as best you can with your feet.  

There is a new Local Rule in place concerning free relief if (see below). 

The flagstick should be left in the hole at all times and should not be touched. There will be 

foam inside the hole so that it does not drop to the bottom of the hole. Players are 

encouraged to purchase a ball pick-up or retriever. 

If the ball is within 12 inches/30cm (the length of a standard putter grip) of the hole, then 

deem that it would be holed with the next shot. 

On completion of your round 

When you have finished use the thumbs up sign to thank your partner for the round. 

Leave the course as quickly as possible past the Pro Shop being careful to avoid people waiting 

near the 1st tee. 

Only use the clubhouse and locker room if you must. 

Leave the car park as soon as you can without waiting for other people or groups. 

 

Play well, Play Safe, Stay Safe 

 

 


